
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAIRFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

“Safeguarding… Everybody… Everyday” 
Safeguarding Newsletter: Autumn 2, 2023 

 

Who to contact if you have concerns about a 

child: 

If you are worried about a child’s safety, 

please do not hesitate to contact the 

Designated Safeguarding Lead or Deputies 

straightaway. 

If a child is in immediate danger, call the 

Police on 999. 

If you have urgent concerns for a child, or 

suspect that a child has been abused in 

anyway and needs an urgent response, please 

call the Cumberland Safeguarding Hub 

immediately on 0333 240 1727. 

Meet the Safeguarding Team at Fairfield 

Primary School: 

 

Mr. J. Gale (the Designated Safeguarding 

Lead- DSL) can be contacted via email 

(deputyhead@fairfieldprimary.co.uk), via 

Dojo or by telephoning the school office on: 

01900 821133. 

 

Our Policies: 

For a copy of our school’s Child Protection 

Policy, and other related safeguarding 

policies, please visit the safeguarding page(s) 

on our school website: Safeguarding | 

Fairfield Primary School 

Dear parents/guardians, 

 

Welcome to our second safeguarding newsletter at Fairfield Primary School. 

These half-termly newsletters aim to provide you with key information and the 

latest guidance in relation to safeguarding and keeping children safe in 

education. 

 

The term is progressing so quickly and it is wonderful to see how well the 

children have already achieved since their return in September. Our EYFS 

pupils have settled beautifully and the rest of the school transitioned to their 

year groups with very few problems – a testament to the amount of 

preparation that was done to aid this process. 

 

With the evenings drawing in and the various autumnal festivals in full swing, 

I’m sure many minds will soon be turning towards Christmas and the events 

that come with it. Whilst Christmas can be an exciting time, we know that for 

some it can also be difficult for many reasons, especially given the current 

economic situation- hence our Poverty Proofing Initiative. We are here to 

support any families who may find the coming months difficult so please do 

get in touch if you are worried; we can signpost you to local services who may 

be able to help.  

 

In the following pages, you can find information about road safety, Anti-

Bullying Week as well as the regular online safety section, tips for helping 

children stay safe while out and about in the dark and the Operation 

Encompass strategy that we are proud to be part of. 

 

As ever, if you require any support, guidance or further information, please do 

not hesitate to either speak to me in person or contact me directly. 

 

Mr. J. Gale (Designated Safeguarding Lead). 

Operation Encompass: 

 

Our school participates in a national scheme called ‘Operation Encompass’, 

which is a joint partnership between Cumbria Police and schools.  

 

One of the principles of Operation Encompass is that all incidents of domestic 

abuse are shared with schools, not just those where an offence can be 

identified. This system has been established to help schools provide in-house 

support to children who have been present at, exposed to or involved in any 

domestic abuse incident.  

 

We know that children can be significantly harmed physically and/or 

emotionally during these situations and that it negatively affects their learning 

and behaviour. Therefore, as part of the Operation Encompass procedure, and 

to help mitigate the resulting negative impact, information is shared by the 

police with a school's trained Key Adult (DSL) prior to the start of the next 

school day after officers have attended a domestic abuse incident thus 

enabling appropriate support to be given, dependent upon the needs and 

wishes of the child. We are then able to use this information to provide the 

right support to any child and their family as and when it is needed. 
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Road Safety: 

 

On at least an annual basis, we dedicate time in our whole-school assembly timetable to remind the children of key information in 

relation to Road Safety. 

 

We held this assembly last half-term. As ever, it is vital that the key messages, including the ones outlined below, are reinforced by 

parents/guardians at home so together we can ensure our pupils are fully educated on this essential aspect of personal safety. This is, 

of course, particularly important for our older children, who may walk/cycle to school independently. We always advise that any 

independent commuters, practise a safe route to school with a trusted adult beforehand- including understanding where it is safe to 

cross any roads. 

 

Some key messages: 

• Manage distractions: minimise talking/ no texting/ looking at technology/ listening to music on the roadside. 

• When travelling inside of a vehicle, always wear your seatbelt and do not cause distraction to the driver. 

• Remember the Green Cross Code, i.e. find a safe place to cross (do not cross between parked vehicles/ on corners- ideally use a 

zebra/pelican/puffin crossing); stop before the kerb; look both ways (repeatedly) and listen for traffic; when it is safe, cross the road 

but continue to keep looking around and do not run. 

• Make sure you are seen! On dark evenings/mornings, make sure you stand out by wearing reflective clothing/ some sort of 

appropriate light (further information below). 

 

As part of our Safeguarding and PSHE Curriculums, children engage in specific Road Safety work and linked activities. 

 

         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be Bright, Be Seen: 

 

 
 

5 top tips on how to be bright and be seen… 

 

1. Brightly coloured or fluorescent clothing shows up well in daylight and at dusk when children are heading to and from school. 

2. If children are out and about when it's dark, they should wear reflective items to make sure they can be seen in car headlights. 

Reflective vests, sashes or wristbands work well. Remember, fluorescent clothing doesn't work after dark!  

3. Don’t forget to accessorise! Even small items such as clip on reflectors, armbands and stickers on your child’s clothing or 

school bag are a great way to improve their visibility.  

4. If your child likes to cycle, remember that it's the law to have clean and working lights at night (white at the front, red at the 

back), as well as a rear reflector. It's good to fit spoke reflectors too.  

5. Of course, ‘Being Bright’ helps drivers to see children more clearly but that won’t guarantee to keep them road safe. They 

will still need to make sure that they follow the road safety advice (above). 

 

For more information and activities to do with your child(ren) please visit: Be bright be seen game – THINK! 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.think.gov.uk/resource/be-bright-be-seen-game/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety- What parents need to know about EA Sports FC 24: 

What’s the most prolific partnership in recent football history? How about EA and FIFA?  Their collaboration produced the most popular 

sports video game series of all time with 325 million copies sold worldwide. EA Sports FC 24 – the makers’ new solo offering – now 

hopes to emulate FIFA’s success. Find out whether it keeps a clean sheet against FIFA’s traditional online safety risks with the following 

handy guide for parents (which can be found on the final page of this newsletter). Moreover, please note the following age-ratings: 
Grand Theft Auto – 18   Call of Duty – 16    Fortnite – 12 

We are aware of a small number of children in school who are playing these games, which are rated above the age range of primary 

education. Please be mindful of what children are exposed to on these platforms. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Useful Safeguarding Acronyms and Vocabulary: 

DSL: Designated Safeguarding Lead  

MASH: Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub  

CP: Child Protection  

CiN: Child in Need  

KCSIE: Keeping Children Safe in Education  

PREVENT: Part of the Government’s Counter 

Terrorism Strategy to stop people being drawn in 

to extremism  

CAMHs: Child and Adolescent Mental Health 

Services  

SEND: Special Educational Needs & Disabilities 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety (E-Safety): Reminders of the minimum age for popular apps: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Anti-Bullying Week 2023: 

Every November, many schools throughout the United Kingdom take part in 

Anti-Bullying Week. This is an opportunity to shine a spotlight on bullying and 

consider the steps we can take together to prevent it. Anti-Bullying Week 

2023 is taking place between Monday 13th and Friday 17th November and it 

has the theme: ‘Make a Noise about Bullying’. As part of this celebration, on 

Monday 13th November it is... ODD SOCKS DAY! 

Yes, that's right, once again we are asking all children, staff, parents, 

guardians (and even the family dog!) to wear odd socks to celebrate the fact 

that we are all unique. The children will be taking part in various activities 

during the week, all of which focus upon the messages of ‘making a noise 

about bullying', ‘trusted adults’ and ‘spreading kindness’. As a school, we feel 

it is vitally important to mark this occasion and remind the children of the 

significant messages associated with Anti-Bullying Week. 

Pupils' socks can be as a plain/extravagant as you are able to manage. 

Children are welcome to have their socks over trousers/tights on this day and 

should be in uniform as per usual. 

In-line with our Poverty Proofing Initiative, we are not asking for any 

donations. 

Most importantly, Odd Socks Day is designed to be fun! It’s an opportunity 

for children to express themselves and celebrate their uniqueness. 

Across the week, we will have a series of different activities to celebrate Anti-

Bullying Week. Children will engage in special assemblies where important 

information will be shared; participate in a specially planned PSHE lesson; and 

engage in our ‘Book with a Buddy initiative’. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Online Safety: What Parents Need to know about EA Sports FC 24: 

 

 


